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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
January 26, 2012
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:37 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Belinda Shelton-Duggan.  


Trustees present: Jean Davis (Chesterfield), Barbara Brown (Clinton-Macomb), 

     
Nancy Ehrke (Fraser), Terri Larrew (Harper Woods), Amanda Osborne (Ray), 
     
Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Belinda Shelton-Duggan (Troy), Frank  

    
Pasternak (Warren).
    
Trustees excused: Nancy Todorovich (Sterling Heights).

Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday (Suburban Library Cooperative).
 
Guests: Ron Black

II.          Approval of the Agenda
Motion made by Osborne to approve the Agenda, supported by Davis. Motion carried.

III.         Approval of the Minutes

Motion made by Ehrke to approve the November17, 2011 minutes, supported by 
     
Larrew. Motion carried.
IV.
      Public Participation

No public participation
 V.         Member Library Concerns

  


Suzanne Graham, Director of Ray Township Library is retiring. They will send SLC the               job posting next month. Clinton-Macomb Public Library will host an Open House  

              Grand Opening for the Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped on 

              February 6, 2012.
Mark Wollenweber arrived and presided over the remainder of the meeting. 

VI. Action Items


A.  Approval of the Bills

     Payment of the bills for January 2012 was approved on a motion by  

     Pasternak, supported by Duggan. Motion Carried.

B.   Budget Reports

      Ehrke moved to receive and file the December 2011 Budget Reports, 



  supported by Pasternak. Motion Carried.
C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report

Duggan moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report,       supported by Brown. Motion Carried.
D. SLC Holiday Dates for 2012




Larrew moved to approve the 2012 SLC Holiday Dates supported, by Ehrke.  

                 Motion Carried.
E. Macomb Library for the Blind Funds
   The Suburban Library Cooperative has been the fiscal agent for the Macomb 
   Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped (MLBPH). Macomb County 
   has contracted with the Clinton-Macomb Public Library to provide this service 
   and assume fiscal responsibilities. The Suburban Library Cooperative needs to      close its bank account for MLBPH and issue a check to the Clinton-Macomb         Public Library. A letter, drafted by the Cooperative’s attorney, will be 

   sent to the Clinton-Macomb Public Library stating the Cooperative intentions 

   regarding the transfer of MLBPH’s funds. Pasternak made a motion to approve 
   the transfer of MLBPH funds to the Clinton-Macomb Public Library, supported    by Davis. Motion Carried.
VII.
    Information Items
A. Director’s Report
Tammy and Marsha Doege, Director of the Utica Public Library, met with State Representative Farrington regarding the possible loss of the Personal Property Tax and how this will affect libraries. 
There has been no response as of yet to the letter the Cooperative Board sent to Representative Forlini regarding HB5201 – State Aid for Volunteer Libraries. Representative Forlini did meet with Larry Neal, Director of the Clinton-Macomb Public Library.
Mark Wollenwber and Tammy met with the Director and Board Chair of TLN to brainstorm ideas of how we can work together. The Cooperative also participated in a Coop Directors Survey. We should have the results from the survey for the next SLC Board meeting. 
B. Items for the February Agenda
(a) Personnel Committee Recommendations
(b) 2010-11 Audit Presentation
VIII.       Next meeting date 

                 The next Board Meeting is on Thursday, February 23, 2012, at the Suburban Library 

  

 Cooperative.
  IX.         Adjournment



       Pasternak moved to adjourn at 7:13 p.m., supported by Osborne.  Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:








Nancy Ehrke, Secretary
Page 1 of 4
Board February, 2010
2
Page 1 of 3
Board January 2012

